
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

NOVEMBER 16, 2022 

 

On the 16TH of November, 2022, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, Arkansas for its regular 

monthly meeting and in attendance were Freddie Black, Chairman, Jamie Anderson, Pam DePriest and 

Alex Blass.  

The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions, Violation Resume, Warning Letters, and request for 
extension of inactive status letters.  Board member Jamie Anderson made a motion to approve, Pam 

DePriest seconded the motion and the motion passed with a 4-0 vote.  

Chairman Black announced that the next ABC Board meeting will be held on December 21, 2022. 

First hearing on the agenda is Murray Maples, III, d/b/a Sunrise Café & Bakery, located at 23713 No. 

Sardis Road, Mabelvale, Saline County, Restaurant Mixed Drink - New, granted by the Director on August 

18, 2022.  Opposition appealed granting of permit. Mr. Maples testified for the business. Agent 

Latherese Ellis testified regarding the inspection while working the application. Mr. John J. Cohen, 

Jennifer Davis and Pastor Aaron McClure testified in opposition.  After hearing all the testimony and 

reviewing all the evidence, the Board overturned the Director’s decision to grant the permit and denied 

the permit.  

The Board meeting was then adjourned.  

 

____________________________________   ________________________________ 

          Freddie Black, Chairman                                            Doralee Chandler, Director 

 

 


